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Devlin Road Transfer Station

Request and received from the State an emergency waiver to permit conditions relative to daily tonnage and hours of operation.  The volume of flood debris has diminished and the LEA has advised us that the waiver will be cancelled after the February inspection.

The LEA has also informed us of an issue of vehicle counts exceeding the daily limits of the permit on several occasions. Staff is working with the LEA to determine if amendments are necessary to include more vehicles per day in our permit. BVA is reviewing the current traffic flow and design.  

Oat Hill Quarry

Our consultants (SHAW) are preparing supplemental plans showing the reclamation work as constructed. This has been requested by the State Office of Mines and Geology before they will grant final approval of our mine reclamation plan.

We continue to attend project coordinating meetings for the Oat Hill Master Plan.  The major issues are airport compatibility and water availability.
We have retained the services of an appraiser to place a value on the quarry.

American Canyon Sanitary Landfill

Final Closure work is almost complete.  We are waiting delivery of water tanks to complete the leachate storage facility.  
The west side of the landfill had some flooding due to a breech in the State lands levee during the flood which protects the landfill from high water from the river.  We have submitted a “Request for Public Assistance” to FEMA.  This is the first step receiving FEMA funding to raise our west side levee and/or the State Lands levee.
Microturbine Project
We are waiting for dry weather to complete work.  The P.G. & E. grant has expired but we have reapplied and have been assured that funding is still available.
Legislation

Our local SWANA Chapter is having a presentation on priority legislation for the 2006 Legislative Session.  In addition new California Integrated Waste Management Board Member, Patricia Wiggins, will be the speaker during lunch.
